
CLRC Executive Committee Meeting

April 19, 2007

3:30pm

CLRC Headquarters

Attending: Bob Brown, Barbara Grimes, Ann Harris, Penelope Klein, Mary Tiedemann

Excused: Betsy Elkins

I. Approval of Minutes From February 14, 2006 as written
Moved:  Barb Grimes/S/Approved unanimously.
II. Financial Reports

Penelope explained a few questions from the Finance committee concerning variances. There is $12,000 to spend in the hospital grant. The funds will purchase databases and marketing items for the medical circuit librarian.  The new funding cycle runs April 2007 through March 2008.  The Finance Committee suggested that the computers for the office be leased.  The Finance Committee approved the budget and recommended that it to go the Board.


Motion: To accept the checks and deposits register



Moved:  Mary Tiedemann 2nd Bob Brown Approved unanimously.
Motion: Recommend that the finance report be forwarded to the board for approval



Moved: Barbara Grimes – 2nd Bob Brown Approved unanimously.  

III. Executive Director’s Report

Penelope responded to questions, including about her visit to OCPL, and the personnel 
search for a new administrative assistant.  
IV. Approval of Board Agenda

The new mission statement was added to the agenda. Barbara asked a question about the personnel manual. 

Motion: Approve the Board Agenda  Moved: Bob Brown, 2nd Ann Harris, Approved unanimously
     V. Old Business

a. WALDO

As of August 2007, WALDO will be charging 1% administrative fee on all renewals.  The Automation Committee and regular purchasers of WALDO services have been informed.  

b. 40th Anniversary Plans

The Committee has been established.  Ideas include: a time capsule for the web. The date of the annual meeting will be October 4, 2007
V. New Business:

A. Budget


Penelope detailed various points on the budget.  

· CLRC will be investigating how to take credit card payment for workshops and events.

· Penelope recommends joining the Council of Community Services for CLRC as it offers good pricing on such items as Directors’ and Officers’ Insurance.

B. New Committee members

Penelope asked if new committee members need Board approval and was told that this is not required.
C. Number of Board Meetings

CLRC is legally obligated to hold a minimum of six board meetings; however, one could be held via conference call during the winter, if necessary.  Penelope distributed a spreadsheet of how and when the other NY3Rs hold their meetings.
D. Personnel Changes



CLRC took Tina’s part-time position and the IT position to create one position. 


They are conducting a search for this position.
The Executive Committee adjourned at 4:40 p.m. and reconvened as the Personnel Committee for the purpose of discussing the Executive Director’s compensation and to amend the budget accordingly.  

Motion to amend the budget to reflect the new compensation was moved by Mary Tiedemann and approved unanimously.
Move to Adjourn:
Moved:  Mary Tiedemann 2nd Bob Brown   Approved unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m.
The next meeting will be held on May 17, 2007 at 3:30 p.m. at CLRC.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Tiedemann

Secretary

